
A245 KINGSTON ROAD, LEATHERHEAD 

PROPOSED RAISED TABLE AND FOOTWAY WIDENING AT EXISITNG SIGNALISED 
CONTROLLED CROSSING  

STATEMENT OF REASONS  

Surrey County Council is proposing to introduce the following road safety measures on 
Kingston Road as detailed below 

Proposed Road Table  

Raised road table extending across the full width of the carriageway for 7.2m across 
A245 Kingston Road with 1.5m ramps and height of 75mm.  Ramps to have a 1 in 20 
gradient. 

The centre of the existing crossing will be centred on the new raised road table 18.5m 
south from the centre of Bay Tree Avenue.  

Reasoning 

The existing signalised controlled pedestrian crossing predominantly serves children 
and families accessing Leatherhead Trinity Primary School, however following a Road 
Safety Outside School Audit, it was recommended to both widen the footway either side 
of the crossing to give pedestrians a larger waiting area; and raise the crossing onto a 
road table to help reduce vehicle speeds on Kingston Road.  

The above proposal will be advertised in the local press (The Surrey Advertiser). County 
and Borough Councillors, Stakeholders and the Police will be consulted.   


